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Happy New School Year!  

 

 

 
 
 
Welcome back to a new school year at Lancs.  We start the year with optimism and excitement, with a fantastic staff 
team in place to welcome the children back to their learning and a great Ofsted outcome finally under our belt (after an 
extraordinarily long wait!).  I hope you all had a lovely summer with your children and they are feeling refreshed and 
ready to return to school. 
  
Through our annual school self-evaluation on July 2023, we have identified the following current key strengths and 6 

priorities for development which we will be focusing on this year: 

KEY STRENGTHS 

1. Progress is strong in early years from often low starting points due to effective curriculum intent and implementa-
tion, with a rich and purposeful learning environment. 

2. Greater depth attainment is strong. 

3. Children with special needs and English as an additional language are viewed as high priorities at the school as re-
flected in the leadership and support staffing structures and the early identification of needs. 

4. The school has a strong approach for the identification of – and support for – neurodiverse children whose needs 
are often hidden. 

5. The school provides an ambitious, inclusive and well-planned broad and balanced curriculum – with strong cross-
curricular links – supported by leaders who are experts in their areas. 

6. Close attention to children’s social and emotional needs and well-being is embedded within the school culture, led 
by a strong pastoral care team and supported by a range of initiatives. 

7. Behaviour for learning is excellent, underpinned by a values-based approach; expectations are high and these are 
met. 

8. The school has a clear vision and embedded set of values which are known and understood by all, have a positive 
impact on the school community and support improving outcomes for children; staff report that they are fully on board 
with the direction the school is taking. 
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9.     Middle leaders are the engine room of school improvement, providing direction, expertise, guidance and support 
in their areas and staff report they are approachable. 
10.     The school’s financial resources are well managed in the extremely challenging circumstances of low pupil num-
bers in Haringey and especially the local ward; a realistic 5-Year Deficit Plan is in place and has been ratified by gover-
nors and the local authority. 
 

KEY PRIORITIES FOR DEVELOPMENT 

1. Close gaps to national in all key stage 2 outcomes ensuring, in particular, that reading provision is maximising pupil   
progress. 

2. Prioritise the development of cultural capital, particularly enhancing the curriculum through increasing trips, field-
work and visitors. 

3. Ensure consistency of lesson implementation including careful choosing of activities, effective checking of under-
standing and consistent teaching of key vocabulary. 

4. Further enable teaching support staff to implement a consistently inclusive and understanding approach to behav-
iour, including during break and lunchtimes. 

5. Urgently reduce persistent absenteeism. 
6.   Ensure progress against the 5-Year Deficit Recovery Plan is systematically tracked and innovative corrective action is   

taken when necessary. 

We look forward to working with you on these, following our values of inclusion, lifelong learning, growth mindset, in-
tegrity, high aspirations and respect to help us achieve our vision of 'making the best school'. 
Paul 
 
P.S. Many thanks - as always - from all the staff for your words, cards and gifts of thanks and appreciation at the end of 

the summer term.  

 



 

 

Ofsted Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I am thrilled to finally be able to share our Ofsted report with you, following the inspection in June (attached). We 
have been awarded the following grades: 
  
Behaviour and Attitudes - OUTSTANDING 
Personal Development - OUTSTANDING 
Early Years Provision - OUTSTANDING 
Leadership and Management - OUTSTANDING 
Quality of Education - GOOD 
  
Overall Effectiveness - GOOD 
  
I could not be prouder about the report's opening paragraph, which captures the inclusivity that is at the heart of our 
school vision: "Pupils here belong to a caring and inclusive school. They show respect and kindness towards each oth-
er and build positive, trusting relationships with staff. Leaders have established a set of values that are central to the 
life of the school. Pupils reflect these values in all that they do. Pupils enjoy coming to school. They are happy here." 
  
Unfortunately, in spite of achieving OUTSTANDING in 4 out of 5 areas of the inspection, the 'Overall Effectiveness' 
grade cannot be higher than the 'Quality of Education' grade, and is therefore limited at GOOD. 
  
However, this is a huge achievement for the school. Parents/carers, governors, staff and children should all be very 
proud of the role that each of us has played in bringing the school to where it is today. 
  



 

 

Vice House Captains Election  
 
Well done to all the Y5 children below who put themselves forward for the Vice House Captain election this 
year.  They showed our values of lifelong learning, growth mindset, integrity and high aspirations is presenting their 
manifestos to key stage 2 children in assembly.  The winners are indicated below – congratulations! They will join our 
Y6 House Captains (last year’s Y5 Vice House Captains) to form our House Captains Team – starting with a School Im-
provement Planning Day in an executive suite at the Spurs stadium on Friday 29th September. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

KS1/2 Lining Up 
 

Following feedback from parents/carers last year, we have slightly changed morning and afternoon lining up to fur-
ther improve access for parents/carers to class teachers and to help parents/carers identify and build relationships 
with other parents/carers in their child's class. It is important that whilst having closer access to the lines, you please 
support the teachers to get the children quiet and ready to come in, and wait for teachers to dismiss children to you 
from the line at the end of the day. 
  
 



 

 

 

Class Assemblies 
 
Autumn term class assemblies will be as listed below. Parents/carers are warmly welcomed and should go to the main 
office if they wish to attend. 
  
Class assemblies take place on Fridays at the start of the school day, at 9:05am.  Y1-3 is in the key stage 1 hall and Y4-6 
is in the key stage 2 hall.  
  
Any classes not listed below will have their first class assembly during spring term. 

  
22/9/23 - Y6 Blackman 
29/9/23 - Y5 Magorian 

6/10/23 - Y4 Kerr 
13/10/23 - Y6 Zephaniah 

3/11/23 - Y5 Coelho 
10/11/23 - Y4 Olusoga 

17/11/23 - Y3 Mian 
24/11/23 - Y3 Akala 
1/12/23 - Y2 Jeffers 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Earthquake in Morocco 

 
I am sure you have seen the news about the earthquake in Morocco and we are aware that this may affect families at 
the school. Please do let us know if you have relatives that have been impacted by the earthquake, we would like to 
support pupils in any way we can; you can speak to your child's class teacher or a member of the school leadership 
team. I have seen on the news that the earthquake has had a devastating impact on some remote towns and villages in 
particular. 
  
The UK Disasters Emergency Committee (dec.org.uk/monitoring) has not yet launched a coordinated fundraising  
appeal, but has instead direct people to Action Aid, The British Red Cross, Islamic Relief or Oxfam if they would like to  
donate; please do visit these websites if you would like to give. 



 

 

2023/24 Key Dates  
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18/09/2023 

Dear Parents & Carers 

Starting Primary School in 2024 – Reception Admissions 

It has been wonderful to see how well your child has settled into our nursery. They are already having so much fun learning in our 

setting!  We would love to welcome your child to join Lancasterian Primary School in September 2024.  

If you would like any information about our school, you can visit our school website https://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/  

All children starting in reception class at Lancasterian Primary School in September 2024 will receive the following free of charge: 

• a Kindle Fire tablet (or equivalent) to support with home learning. 

• a school jumper. 

• a school bag. 
 

If your child was born between 1 September 2019 and 31 August 2020 you will need to apply for a reception school place for 

September 2024.  

You must submit your application by 15 January 2024 

 

Any applications received after 15/01/2024 will be processed after all those who applied on time, and families could potentially miss 

out on a place at their preferred school. 

If you are not able to apply online, please contact school admissions to request a paper form. However, there must be a legitimate 

reason for you not applying online. This form must reach the school admission team by 15/01/2024. 

 

We are hosting school tours this term. If you are interested in attending to find out more about our wonderful school, please see all 

available dates on the school website.  

https://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/key-information/admissions 

 

Useful information: 

www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-primary-school - All relevant 

information (booklet and open events information). 

www.eadmissions.org.uk – E-admission site/online application. 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/school-catchment-areas - Distance 

Calculator – This will only work for Haringey residents requiring their home to school distance measurements to Haringey Schools.  

schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk – school admissions support team. 



 

 

Dear Parents & Carers 

Re: Secondary School Transfer Deadline 31/10/2023  

We are writing to inform you about the Secondary transfer admissions process.  

If you live in Haringey and your child was born between 1 September 2012 and 31 August 2013 you will need to apply for a sec-

ondary school place for September 2024. 

Please note that applications must be received before the deadline of 31 October 2023. Any applications received after this date 

will be processed after all those who applied on time, and families could potentially miss out on a place at their preferred school. 

Please apply via: 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ 

 

Haringey School Admission Team live online talks event: 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school#talk 

 

The Secondary Transfer Meeting with Haringey Admissions Team will take place at school in the KS2 Hall on Tuesday 26/09/23 at 

3:30 pm. 

Secondary Booklet: 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/secondary_admissions_booklet.pdf 

We strongly urge you to read this as it will take you through the process and provide you with important information on the 

schools’ admission criteria and new legislation from the Department of Education. There is also a step-by-step guide on how to 

apply online.  

Secondary school open Events: 

https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/secondary-schools/secondary-school-open-events 

 

Families are advised to check the school website as many schools are requesting families to book online. 

eAdmissions site  https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/ This will take you to the eAdmissions site where you can apply online. Please 

ensure that you read the application form carefully before ticking any boxes and ensure that you provide the evidence required. 

Make sure that you submit your application and any edited versions by the deadline date 31 October 2023. 

 

Distance Calculator: https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/find-your-

local-schools – This will only work for Haringey residents requiring their home to school distance measurements to Haringey 

Schools. For distances to schools outside of Haringey, you will have to contact the authority that the school is in. 

Customer Services: schooladmissionscs@haringey.gov.uk This is the email address you can use if you are an out of borough resi-

dent requesting your home to school distance measurements for Haringey schools. 

School Admissions contact: schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk – This is the email address you can use to contact us at school 

admissions. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Paul Murphy – Head Teacher 

 

https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/school-admissions/starting-secondary-school#talk
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/sites/haringeygovuk/files/secondary_admissions_booklet.pdf
https://www.haringey.gov.uk/children-and-families/schools-and-education/secondary-schools/secondary-school-open-events
https://www.eadmissions.org.uk/
mailto:schooladmissionscs@haringey.gov.uk
mailto:schooladmissions@haringey.gov.uk


 

 

School Fees 
 
Dear Parents, please ensure that school fees are paid in advance either per week or per term. This can 
be done via www.scopay.com 
If you haven't already please ensure that you set up a scopay account. Please see the office if you need 
assistance. 

School Meal Changes  
 
Any changes to your child/children meal arrangement should be reported to the school office at least 1 
week in advance. 
Please note not reporting the change may result in dinner charges being due to school. 
Please report the change by sending an email to admin@lancs-pri.haringey.sch.uk. 

Reporting Absences 

When reporting your child’s absence please call the school office on 0208 808 8088 or email  
admin@lancs-pri.haringey.sch.uk with the details of your child’s illness. We will not authorise an ab-
sence that has been reported as unwell without more information on your child’s symptoms. Absences 
must be reported every morning that a child is off school. Medical appointment’s can only be author-
ised once we receive evidence i.e. a medical letter, appointment card or sight of a text message.  

Late Collection Fees 

Please note that late collection fees should be paid within 7 days of receiving notification of the charge. Failure 
to pay may lead to your child not being able to take part any other extended services . Please find our late col-
lection policy by clicking on the link below. 

Late Collection of Children Policy 2021.pdf (lancasterianprimary.co.uk)  

mailto:admin@lancs-pri.haringey.sch.uk
https://www.lancasterianprimary.co.uk/ckfinder/userfiles/files/Policies/Late%20Collection%20of%20Children%20Policy%202021.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

Meet Your Language Champions!

Our community at Lancasterian is wonderfully diverse. This is true of both our families and staff and is something we

are incredibly proud of.

We want to ensure that every family in our community is fully involved in school life, and that if English is not a first

language, this is not a barrier in any way.

In addition to English, Sibel and Mel speak Turkish and Marsha speaks Spanish. They are available in the

playgrounds at the start and end of the day for quick check-ins or, with prior arrangement, they are willing and able to

interpret at meetings, or translate written communication that has been sent to you from school.

If you feel you would benefit from having a Language Champion to help improve your communication with school,

please do get in touch via the school office.

We would also like to ensure that when families join our school, they are linked with ‘Parent/Carer Language

Champions’, should they need it. We think many of our parents and carers would be fantastic Language Champions!

If you’d be interested in being a Parent/Carer Language Champion please do get in touch via the office.



 

 

 

 
 

On Thursday 5th October 2023. Please email 
admin@lancs-pri.haringey sch.uk to book. 

 

MENU 
 

BBQ WINGS  

 

GRILLED CORN TACOS 

WITH JALAPENO PEPPERS  

 

CHEESE BURGERS OR 

BEAN BURGER 

 

SEASONED WEDGES 

 

FRUIT COCKTAIL OR 

WATERMELON  



 

 

EVERY SCHOOL DAY COUNTS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
All children are expected to have at least 96% attendance.  
 
The higher the number of AM and PM sessions missed across the school year is likely to affect your child's 
overall level of progress and attainment.  
 
Under 90% attendance = Persistent Absentee 
 
Persistent absence could lead to intervention from Haringey Education Welfare Service. 
 
Please remember to contact school each day that your child is absent from school to let us know the  
reason for their absence.  
 
Punctuality  
 
Every minute counts. Please try to help your children arrive to school on time everyday.  
 
Lateness = lost learning time.  
 
If you are experiencing difficulties with getting your child to school or being on time, please contact the 

school office to discuss how we can assist you. 
 



 

 



 

 

Homework 

 
A reminder that your child’s homework is all online, on our j2e online platform! Your child should be able to log-in to 
this and access this on a device from home, however if you are struggling to access this, please come and speak to 
us! If you: 

• Are finding it hard to log-in 

• Are struggling to find the homework on j2e 

• Don’t have a working device 

• Or are just finding j2e a bit confusing! 
  

Then please either speak to your class teacher, Ms Clinton or Mr Murphy – we are happy to help. 
  



 

 



 

 



 

 

We Currently have spaces in our Nursery for 2 Year olds! 



 

 

 

Online Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

There is currently an Online Harms bill going through Parliament, with urgent calls for the internet to be made safer for children – 

the NSPCC calls the internet the Wild West 

You tube and Tik Tok is the daily diet for many children but managing screentime on these platforms is challenging because of 

the addictive design features. Extremely dangerous content can be easily accessed, with violent and scary video content masked 

by Early Years friendly titles such as Huggy Wuggy.  Just like a Healthy Diet, at Lancasterian Primary School we promote a Digital 

Diet - “Not No tech but good tech.” 

Until the Online Harms bill is passed, parents need to stay very involved with their child’s life Online, just as we do with young  

children learning to swim or cross the road. 

Along with parental controls, parents and carers can stay actively involved the child’s online world – helping choose safe child age 

apps and sites, playing online games with them, having regular conversations and setting firm boundaries (e.g. Gaming weekends 

and  Books at Bedtime), as well as physically checking devices regularly. 

 

Some helpful tools can be found here: 
 

Parental control and monitoring tools including Google Family Link, Apple ScreenTime and Microsoft Family Safety  
https://parentsafe.lgfl.net And https://www.internetmatters.org 

 
Parentzone 

Parentzone is an organisation to help support parents digital safety. Click here to find out more https://parentzone.org.uk/
article/digital-family-life 

Parent survey: Online safety tools 

They are running a very quick survey which consists of four questions to help  build new products and services to support fami-

lies. What's more, anyone who gives their email address could win a £50 Amazon voucher!  

Parent Survey - Online Safety Tools (google.com) 

https://parentsafe.lgfl.net/
https://www.internetmatters.org/
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/digital-family-life
https://parentzone.org.uk/article/digital-family-life
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd6dcYFJd23jDh4c21QSSf1OD4HsBRISpmDtNZkpGHm2Odsmg/viewform


 

 



 

 



 

 

Child COVID Guidelines 
 
Children who have a high temperature must not attend the education or childcare setting until they no longer 
have a high temperature and are well enough to attend. Children with a positive COVID-19 test result must stay 
at home for 3 days after the day they have taken their test and can then return to school as long as they no 
longer have a high temperature and are well enough to attend.  They do not need to have a negative test result 

Polio 
 
As some of you may have seen in the news, traces of polio virus have been detected in sewage samples 
in London. The overall risk to the public from polio remains low. However, given that the sewage find-
ings suggest that polio may be spreading in the community, NHS England has issued new guidance to 
give children extra protection from poliovirus and to limit the spread. Therefore, all children aged 1 to 9 
in London are being offered a vaccination dose against polio. For some children this will be an additional 
(booster) dose of the vaccine, while some will receive a vaccination to bring them up to date with their 
routine childhood vaccination schedule. You will be contacted by the NHS or your local GP to book a 
vaccination appointment for your child. There is also a walk-in service available for children aged 6-9 
years who are up to date with their routine childhood vaccinations. This is held at Hornsey Central Vac-
cination Centre, 151 Park Road, N8 8JD, which is open seven days a week, from 3pm to 8pm Monday to 
Friday and 8am to 8pm on Saturdays and Sundays. 
 

To find more information about Polio and the vaccination programme visit www.haringey.gov.uk/polio-
booster 

http://www.haringey.gov.uk/polio-booster
http://www.haringey.gov.uk/polio-booster


 

 



 

 


